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BURWOOD/PEGASUS COMMUNITY BOARD 
5 SEPTEMBER 2007 

 
A meeting of the Burwood/Pegasus Community Board 
was held on Wednesday 5 September 2007 at 5.00 pm 

in the Boardroom, Corner Beresford and Union Streets, New Brighton 
 
 

PRESENT: Glenda Burt (Chairperson), Carole Evans, Carmen Hammond, 
Caroline Kellaway, Tina Lomax and Don Rowlands. 

  
APOLOGIES: An apology for absence was received and accepted from Gail Sheriff. 

 
Apologies for lateness were received and accepted from 
Caroline Kellaway and Don Rowlands. 
 
Caroline Kellaway arrived at 5.05 pm and was absent for clause 5. 
 
Don Rowlands arrived at 5.06 pm and was absent for clauses 5 and 6. 

 
 
The Board reports that:  
 
PART A – MATTERS REQUIRING A COUNCIL DECISION 
 

1. HOURS OF FISHING FROM THE NEW BRIGHTON PIER 
 
 At its meeting on 21 June 2007 the Council resolved: 
 
 (a) That fishing on the pier be restricted to certain days and times and be reviewed in 12 months 

time. 
 
 (b) That the Burwood/Pegasus Community Board be delegated power to decide the days and times 

during which the restrictions set out in (a) are to apply. 
 
 (c) That a person be employed to carry out enforcement. 
 
 In relation to (b) above, the Board considered a report from the Regional Parks Team Manager and 

Coastal Parks Area Head Ranger recommending that the Board, acting under delegated authority, 
resolve: 

 
 (i) To allow fishing to continue on the New Brighton Pier except for the time between 6am and 6pm 

on weekends and statutory holidays during the months of daylight saving.  (This summer 
beginning 30 September 2007 and ending on 6 April 2008.) 

 
 (ii) To remove the existing small “no fishing” zone marked at the end of the pier.   
 
 Members also discussed the issues of crab fishing, the use of rod numbers per person and the budget 

requirements for enforcement services beyond the present financial year. 
 
 Clause 8 of this report (Part C) records the Board’s delegated decisions on the hours of fishing from 

the pier and related matters. 
 
 BOARD RECOMMENDATION 
 
 That in relation to the New Brighton Pier, the Council resolve: 
 
 (a) That a year round ban be placed on crab fishing 
 (b) That fishing be restricted to one rod per person at all times 
 (c) That budget provision be made for enforcement services beyond the 2007/08 year. 
 
 (Note: Don Rowlands recorded his vote against the adoption of recommendation (a) above.) 
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PART B - REPORTS FOR INFORMATION 
 

2. COMMUNITY BOARD ADVISER’S UPDATE 
 
 The Board received an update on forthcoming Board related activities over the coming weeks. 
 
 On the matter of the Council’s Bylaw Review Subcommittee, feedback was being sought from Boards 

on the bylaws dealing with public places and signs. 
 
 For the assistance of its representative on the Council’s Subcommittee (Tina Lomax), the Board 

indicated a preference for the relevant provisions of the Banks Peninsula bylaw noting similarities with 
the extensive coastal zone, recreational areas and tourist destinations located in the 
Burwood/Pegasus Ward. 

 
 
3. KEEP NEW ZEALAND BEAUTIFUL CONFERENCE 
 
 Further to a report from the Community Board Adviser, the Board decided not to appoint a delegate to 

the September conference in Auckland as its representative (Carole Evans), was unable to attend.  
However, members did request that details of the conference proceedings be circulated when 
available. 

 
 
4. BOARD MEMBERS’ INFORMATION EXCHANGE 
 
 Specific mention was made of the following matters: 
 
 ● Rothesay Road trees – in relation to the recent meeting held with local residents, staff were 

requested to respond back to the Board on the following matters: 
 
  - lighting on the section of Rothesay Road between Kohi Drive and Queenspark Drive. 
   - the feasibility and costs of moving the post and cable fence from the edge of the roadway 

owing to flooding. 
  - possible traffic calming measures on Rothesay Road between Queenspark and Kohi Drives. 
 
 ● Local liquor licensing renewals – no community related issues regarding recent renewal 

applications. 
 
 ● Dallington Cottage Annual General Meeting – successful recent meeting held. 
 
 ● Funding Assessment Committee – arising from recent meetings of the Committee the matter of  

ongoing support and self sufficiency issues regarding future funding assistance will need to be 
addressed by the Board. 

 
 ● New Brighton Project/Historical Society – the success of the recent Golden Oldies film day was 

noted. 
 
 
PART C - DELEGATED DECISIONS TAKEN BY THE BOARD 
 

5. CONFIRMATION OF MEETING REPORT – 15 AUGUST 2007 
 
 The Board resolved that the report of its ordinary meeting held on 15 August 2007, be confirmed. 
 
 
6. TRAVIS COUNTRY DRIVE – PROPOSED NO STOPPING RESTRICTIONS 
 
 The Board’s approval was sought for the installation of no stopping restrictions on both sides of the 

eastern entrance to Travis Country Drive at its intersection with Travis Road (State Highway 74). 
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6 Cont’d 
 
 The Board resolved that the stopping of vehicles be prohibited at any time: 
 
  (a) On the west side of the eastern entrance to Travis Country Drive commencing at its intersection 

with Travis Road and extending in a northerly direction for a distance of 47 metres. 
 
 (b) On the east side of the eastern entrance to Travis Country Drive commencing at its intersection 

with Travis Road and extending in a northerly direction for a distance of 47 metres. 
 
 
7. SOUTH BRIGHTON MOTOR CAMP – PROPOSED INCREASE IN CAMP CHARGES 
 
 The Board’s approval was sought to increase charges for tent and caravan sites only at the South 

Brighton Motor Camp. 
 
 The Board resolved to approve the submitted schedule of increased charges for the South Brighton 

Motor Camp, to apply from 1 September 2007. 
 
 
8. HOURS OF FISHING FROM THE NEW BRIGHTON PIER (CONTINUED) 
 
 Further to clause 1 (Part A) of this report, the Board resolved: 
 
 (a) That no fishing (including crab fishing) be allowed on the New Brighton Pier between 6am and 

6pm on weekends and statutory holidays during the months of daylight saving (this summer 
beginning 30 September 2007 and ending 6 April 2008) but with a proviso that fishing within the 
restricted period be permitted for special one-off events by authorisation of the Transport and 
Greenspace Manager. 

 
 (b) To remove the existing small “no fishing” zone marked at the end of the pier.  
 
 (c) That clauses (a) and (b) be reviewed six months after implementation and that in the interim a 

monthly enforcement activity update be provided to the Board. 
 
 (Note: Don Rowlands recorded his vote against the adoption of resolution (a) above.)  
 
 
9. APPLICATION TO THE BURWOOD/PEGASUS COMMUNITY BOARD’S YOUTH DEVELOPMENT 

SCHEME 
 
 Further to a report by the Community Recreation Adviser, the Board resolved to allocate $150 to 

Sarah Smit from its 2007/08 Youth Development Funding Scheme. 
 
 
10. APPLICATIONS TO THE BURWOOD/PEGASUS COMMUNITY BOARD’S YOUTH DEVELOPMENT 

SCHEME 
 
 Having considered a report from the Community Recreation Adviser, the Board resolved that 

Jessica Wilson and Jenny Bailey each be allocated $250 from the Board’s 2007/08 Youth 
Development Funding Scheme. 

 
 
The meeting concluded at 6.39 pm. 
 
 
CONFIRMED THIS 19TH DAY OF SEPTEMBER 2007 
 
 

GLENDA BURT 
CHAIRPERSON 


